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To a certain point, we all agree that technical regulations should be based on agreed upon international standards. i.e. ISO, IEC, IT, Codex Standards and OIML.


But the question is whether these international standards take into consideration the level of advancement and the technical capabilities of the developing countries, without affecting safety and health. From the point of view of the developing countries, if the international standards do not take into consideration their circumstances, then these standards will become a technical barrier to their export trade. In this regard, we believe that if you cannot go hand in hand with your partner, then you have to drag him, because he is not capable of walking.


To reach some kind of consensus on this argument, we say that developed countries should help the developing countries by teaching them how to fish, and how to reach a certain level of development in order to apply what we all agree upon: That technical regulations should be based on international standards.


In our region, the Arab countries differ in the stage of their development, some are LDCs and the rest are in the developing stage. Even those countries who got wealth, and the petrodollars, they are facing a lot of problems in exporting their industrial, agricultural, and fish products. Also, they cannot apply the WTO regulations on the same basis.


Also, the AIDMO members have agreed, in principle, to adopt or adapt the international standards as AIDMO standards. About 85 % of AIDMO standards are translated from ISO, IEC, OIML, and Codex standards. To adopt the international standards, we have to translate them to Arabic language, and this is a bottleneck and takes a long time to harmonize the technical terms and to derive equivalent terms in Arabic. Also, the translation process is costly. This does not mean that we are stagnent, in fact the number of unified Arab Standards issued in the last year is equivalent to about 30 % of the total number of AIDMO standards, but still we have a long way to go to be able to share the international organizations in the process of preparing the standards and not to accept them as they are.


Regarding the Pan-Arab and international trade, AIDMO countries have established the Greater Arab Free Trade Zone to be in full operation in 2005, and many steps have been taken for implementation, such as the agreement on the rules of origin, and the application of AIDMO standards. This creates an extra burden to prepare standards that fulfill the requirements of such Free Trade Zone, so we go back to the bottleneck of preparing and/or translation of standards. In the mean time, many Arab Countries have joined WTO and some are in the process of accession. Also this thing brings us back to our capabilities to fulfil the rules and requirements of the WTO agreements. The same token is applicable to other developing countries.


So, in order to harmonize the regulations globally, a lot of steps should be taken from both parties, the developed and the developing countries, in order to bridge the gap and bring sustainable development to the international community.
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